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How’s  B.I.C.C.?     

Moon Tee was back Baguio 
for a few days to check on 

the Chinese congregation we 
pioneered a few months ago. The 
congregation is called BICC, which 
stands for “Baguio International Chi-
nese Church.” This “church” is run as 
a language department of Baguio 
Assembly, similar to the practice of 
multi-language ministries of Malay-

sian assemblies. 

We are very proud of the mem-
bers of BICC when they took 

an offering for the disasters in China 
and Myanmar. They did that totally 
on their own initiative. We were not 
there at that time to tell them what 
to do. The money has been given 
to WAGRA Malaysia for relief work in 
Myanmar and China.

Asia Pacific Theological Seminary
444, Ambuklao Road, 2600 Baguio City, Philippines.
TELS: +639184036786; +60123458493

Moon Tee “doing the prayer line” at Bethany Chapel.
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RISING PRICES & Missions  

With the possibility of changes 
in our portfolio for the 3rd 

term, we may have to increase 
our budget by almost 20%.  This 
budget increase is compounded 
by rising prices of fuel and food 
all over the world. We recognize 

that many of our supporters will 
be hit by these price increases. We 
therefore pray daily for them that 
the Lord will bless them and return 
to them in multiplied blessings 
what they have given so faithfully 
in support of our ministry. 

MORE Sponsors Needed        

We are helping facilitate stu-
dents from Chinese house 

church training centers to continue 
their theological education outside 
of China. 3 of them are already in 
APTS while another 9 will be going 
to BCM. The expenses for their air 
fares and passport charges will be 
paid for by the Chinese church. (It 
is encouraging to see the Chinese 

church participating in the further 
education of their future leaders.) We 
will raise the support to cover their 
expenses during the period of stud-
ies in the Philippines and Malaysia. 
Already, 4 or 5 churches have agreed 
to sponsor one student each in 
Malaysia. We still have some ways to 
go but we believe the sponsorship 
will come in. 

Moon Tee interpreting for guest speaker, Dr. Jenny 
Liew at the Baguio International Chinese Church 

(BICC). Moon Tee is active in ministry at Baguio as the 
main pastor at BICC.

May & June Itineration        

We are still home on furlough. The 
itineration has been going well. We 

have been kept very busy preaching and 
teaching. We are thankful for friends who 
have trusted us with their pulpits. 

Among the churches we have vis-
ited during May and June included:  

Botanic Family Church in Klang, Bethany 
Chapel in Kepong, Berean AG in Desa 
Petaling, Emmanuel AG in Cheras, Trinity 
Community Center in P.J., Shiloh AG in 
Setapak, the Vineyard Church in Old Klang 

Road, Peace City Tabernacle in Sunway, 
Revival Center in Ampang, Canaan Church 
Taman Sejahtera, Calvary Life and Bethel 
in Melaka, Peace Charis in Serdang, Gemas 
AG, Calvary AG in Taman Desa, Elim AG 
in Kepong, Harvest AG in Klang, and New 
Life AG in P.J.

During the same period, we also 
taught 2 courses for the Bible College 

of Malaysia (BCM) and 1 course for the GT 
School of Ministry (GTSOM).

Introducing the  3 new Chinese students to some 
of the missionaries at APTS. We are still trying 

to source for support so that these students can 
continue their studies at APTS.

With Rev. Stephen Tah at Gemas


